BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – July 14, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Dickie Neales, Matt Larson, Maurice Leahey, Ed Rand, Bill Navin, and Bill Enser.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32pm.
Commitments
The Board signed commitments for the Lenox sewer customers and the July billing quarter.  
Abatements
The Board signed the cover sheet for the abatements approved at the last meeting.
Ed Rand was present to discuss filing an abatement for filling a pool. He was asking for consideration for the amount of water is takes to fill the pool that doesn’t enter the sewer system. Member Forrest stated that he feels it’s a reasonable request though the Board has denied them in the past. He feels there should be a specific protocol. People should call the office before hand. They need to have documentation of the pool size and digital photos. Chairman Bartini agreed that the issue does come up. He himself had to replace his pool liner and absorb the cost of refilling the pool. Member Forrest made a motion that people can request an abatement for filling a pool if they 1) notify the office/Board of their intent to fill 2) document the pool size 3) not more than once a year unless an act of god and 4) abate sewer only. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. Mr. Rand can submit his application at the next meeting with the proper documentation. 
Second for abatements for was 390 Spring St. submitted by Mrs. Bernstein. The application stated she had a freeze up during the Jan-Apr quarter. There was a significant increase in usage and she was requesting consideration on the sewer charge. Member Scheurer made a motion to abate the sewer amount on the Apr bill. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

Last the Board revisited the abatement submitted for 15 Via Maria. The Board discussed that the usage had jumped in the winter and was back down to normal now. Member Zukowski questioned reopening the issue and felt it should stay as they had voted at the prior meeting. The other members agreed. 
Water Dept
Chris updated the Board that the water reader installations are the next bid to get done. 
Second shut-off notices had gone out. Member Forrest expressed the hope that the Town Collector is diligent with collecting. Chris and Bob assured the Board that she is. 
Sewer Dept
Chris updated the Board about the open sewer position. They are in the process of interviewing candidates. The DEP had stated the employee can have 12 months to get the appropriate license. 
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Paving bids are in. Lb Corp was the low bidder. Chris has started discussing with them the money available and which road needs to be pulled from the scope. High St. and Marble St. are being pulled initially but if Tyringham Rd contingency money becomes available Marble will be added back in. 
Member Scheurer noted that we should pay attention to the loam that’s used on the road edges. Bob Nason stated that an asphalt adjustment should be considered and possible work to High St sidewalks even if paving is not done. 

Other
Bob Nason presented the proposed job description for replacing Dennis Kelly. The paperwork had been emailed to the Board members beforehand. There was lengthy discussion including the pay scale, duties and minimum qualifications. Dickie Neales spoke up to express concerns with this being a union or non-union position and how it will impact the structure in place. Matt Larson also expressed concerns and said they felt they should have been consulted as this was being drafted. It seemed like the Town was just forging ahead without regard to the concerns and ideas of the current highway employees. Member Forrest suggested “Equipment Fleet Maintenance” as a requirement. Member Terry suggested adding basic computer skills as well. Maurice Leahey inquired how many people are on the hiring committee. Bob Nason outlined the procedure for a position such as this. It would typically have 3-4 people. Mr. Leahey felt it should be a large pool of people as this is an important position within the Town. He also felt there should be a residency requirement. Member Zukowski said he was comfortable with the job description as it was written. The issue is come before the Selectmen at their upcoming meeting.
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Scheurer made a motion to approve the minutes from June 23rd as written. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday July 28th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
